
 

 

Road discontinuance in Fish Creek 

 
Council has commenced the statutory procedures to remove the road status from an unused 
portion of road reserve in Fish Creek with the intention of selling the land to the adjoining 
landowner. 
 
Written submissions are invited from the public to the proposal in accordance with Section 223 
of the Local Government Act. 
 
Council received a request from the landowner to purchase part of the unused road reserve 
being part of Williamson Street, Fish Creek, to use and develop the land with a dwelling and 
develop land with an agricultural shed. 
 
Manager Sustainable Communities, Chris Van Der Ark, confirmed the road was unused, 
unmade, not on Council’s Public Road Register and not considered to be required for its original 
purpose as a road in the future. 
 
Council will hear and consider any submissions before determining an outcome and land 
owners within the immediate vicinity of the road to be discontinued and sold will be notified. 
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